
SOUTHEASTERN 
CAMPUS BULLETIN OFFICE OF 

STUDENT AFFAIRS 

October 19-23, 1981 

Monday, October 19 

No scheduled activities 

Tuesday, October 20 

10:00 a.m. 

8:00 p.m. 

Wednesday, October 21 

10: 00 a.m. 

3:00 p.m. 

8:00 p.m. 

Thursday, October ·22 

10:00 a.m. 

10:00 a.m.-3:30 p.m. 

10:30 a.m. 

8:00 p.m. 

Friday, October 23 

10:00 a.m. 

8:00 p.m. 

NOTICES: 

IX, 8 

Chapel: Special Lectures. Dr. Hendrikus 
Berkhoff, Professor of Dogmatics and Biblical 
Theology, Leiden State University, The 
Netherlands, Topic: "Alternatives in Present= 
Day Theology." 

Drama: "Spoon River Anthology." Seminary 
Theater. 

Chapel: Special Lectures. Dr. Hendrikus 
Berkhoff. Topic: "Alternatives in Present-
Day Christology." 

Administrative Officers' meeting. 

"Spoon River .Anthology." Seminary theater. 

Chapel: Student-led worship. Ronald D. 
Vaughan, M.Div stludent. Cantata Choir, singing. 

Red Cross Bloodmobile. Commons Room. 

S. C. Club meeting after chapel. Bethea Room. 

"Spoon River Anthology." Seminary Theater. 

Associate Class Fellowship. Appleby Chapel 
and Bethea Room. 

"Spoon River Anthology." Seminary Theater. 

BLOODMOBILE The Red Cross Bloodmobile will be on campus 
ON CAMPUS: Thursday, October 22 from 10:00 a.m.-3:30 p.m. 

in t.he Mackie Hall Commons Room. The entire 
donation process usually takes less than one hour. Students, faculty and 
administrative staff are encouraged to give the "gift of life." 

DRAMA ON Edgar Lee Master's Spoon River .Anthology will 
CAMPUS: be presented on campus this week, October 20-23. 

Performances will be held each evening at 
8:00 p.m. in the seminary theater located in the basement of the Johnson 
classroom building. All performances are open to the entire seminary 
community and the public is cordially invited. Admission is $1.00. Because 
of limited seating, advanced purchase of tickets is recommended. Tickets are 
available in the office of Student Affairs, Mackie Hall. 

EVENING UNIT The Department of Pastoral Care of the North 
OF. C.P.E.: Carolina Memorial Hospital will offer an 

Evening Unit of Clinical Pastoral Education 
during the Spring semester of the 1982 academic year. Students will be expected 
to be at the hospital from 3:30 p.m. until 10:00 p.m., Monday through Thursday, 

(OVER) 



and to assume one on-call responsibility for one weekend (3:30 p.m. Friday until 
8:00 p.m.Sunday). Tuition for the Evening Basic Unit is $225.00 of which $50.00 
is a non-refundable tuition deposit r_equired at the time of acceptance. This 
Spring Evening Unit will begin Monday, January 11, 1982 and conclude Friday, 
April 30, 1982. Chaplain Perry Miller from North Carolina Memorial Hospital 
will be on campus Tuesday, October 27, 1981, from 1:00 to 4:00 p.m. to talk 
with students who wish to explore the possibility of this program. You may 
sign up for an appointment with Chaplain Miller at Dr. Hester's office, 201 
Stealey Hall. Chaplain Miller will have these conversations on the 27th in 
Dr. Hester's office. Information sheets on this program are available at the 
Reference Desk of the Library. 

GUESTS ON CAMPUS: Ministers and other guests from area churches 
will be on campus Tuesday, October 20 as 

participants in the seminary's "Good Neighbor Day." 

S.C. CLUB The S. C. Club will be meeting on Thursday, 
MEETING: October 22 at 10:30 (after chapel) in the 

Bethea Room. This will be an organizational 
meeting and all interested South Carolinians are invited. For more information, 
call Mary Frances Thompson at 556-6323. 

CHAPLAINS CANDIDATE The Chaplains Club is sponsoring "Chaplains 
DAY: Candidate Day" on Friday, October 30th in 

the Mackie Hall Commons Room from 10 a.m.-
12 noon. Everyone is invited to come and chat with Chaplains representing the 
Army, Navy, and the Air Force. All Chaplain candidates are invited to wear 
their respective uniforms on this day. Information on the Chaplain Corps of 
the Army, Navy, and the Air Force will be passed out to all interested persons. 

YOUTH NEWS: Discover more about your Christian beliefs, 
your spiritual value or personal concerns! 

Join us Saturday, October 24th for part one of ''Becoming the Gift" (Charge: 
$2.00 for materials). We will meet at Mackie Hall at 3 p.m. We will go out 
for pizza and return to Mackie at 7 p .m. (bring f:ood ,money). Note: Part two 
of "Becoming the Gift" will be November 21st at Umstead Park. It is necessary 
to attend both dates. Details later. For information phone Wayne Bowen or 
Mary Bowen~6-6405. 

METHODIST 
STUDENTS: 

floor, _Mackie Hall. 

The Methodist students are asked to meet for 
an organizational meeting at 10:00 a.m. on 
October 23 in the conference room, second 

WCMENS FLAG The women of Simmons dorm will play the resi-
FOOTBALL: dents of Women's dorm in a game of flag foot-

ball on October 26 at 4:30 on the athletic 
field. All women who have not yet signed up may get in touch with Patsy Voyles 
(Simmons 31) or Cindy King (213 Women's Dorm). Off-campus women, seminary 
wives, staff, etc. , who would like to join in may call 556-4522. The seminary 
connnunity is invited to attend and cheer on your favorite team. 

DEAF MINISTRY: A get-together for students who have worked 
or are working with the deaf will be held 

Tuesday, October 21 at 7: 00 p. m. at The Corner (ic·e cream parlor at the corner 
of Main and North Ave.). This will be a time of fellowship and planning. Please 
bring your families! For more information contact Jan Watson at 556-6187. 

SENIOR CLASS There will be a Senior Class meeting on 
MEETING: Wednesday, Octob'er· 21 at 4:00 p.m. in the 

Conference room, s·econd floor, Mackie Hall. 
All December, 1981 and May, 1982 graduates are encouraged to attend. 

Material for the ·campus ·Bulletin should reach the Student Affairs office by 
12 noon Wednesday. 
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